
 
DECISION SESSION - EXECUTIVE MEMBER FOR CHILDREN & YOUNG 

PEOPLE'S SERVICES 
 

TUESDAY, 14 SEPTEMBER 2010 
 

DECISIONS 
 

Set out below is a summary of the decisions taken at the Decision Session – 
Executive Member for Children & Young People’s Services held on Tuesday, 14 
September 2010.  The wording used does not necessarily reflect the actual 
wording that will appear in the minutes. 
 
Members are reminded that, should they wish to call in a key decision, notice must 
be given to Democracy Support Group no later than 4pm on the second working 
day after this meeting. 
 
If you have any queries about any matters referred to in this decision sheet please 
contact Jayne Carr, Democracy Officer. 
 

4. APPOINTMENT OF LOCAL AUTHORITY (LA) SCHOOL 
GOVERNORS 

 

 
RESOLVED: (i) That the appointment and re-appointment of Local 

Authority Governors, as proposed in Annexes 1 
and 2 of the report, be approved.1 

 

(ii) That the following LA appointments also be made: 
• Emily Rice – Bishopthorpe Infant School 
• Anne Haithwaite – Our Lady’s and English 

Martyrs’ RC Primary Federation 
 
(iii) That thanks be recorded to Governors for the 

excellent work that they carried out and the service 
that they gave to schools. 

  
REASON: To ensure that local authority places on school governing 

bodies continue to be effectively filled. 
 

5. CATALYST FAMILY INTERVENTION PROJECT  

 
RESOLVED: (i) That the progress being made by the Catalyst 
                                 Family Intervention Project be noted. 
 
 (ii) That the Executive Member be given an update on 
                                 the project once the outcome of the 
                                 Comprehensive Spending Review was known. 
 
 (iii) That thanks be recorded to those involved in the 
                                 project for the excellent work that they were 
                                 carrying out. 



 
REASON: To provide an account of the early stages of this new 

project, which is consistent with a number of corporate 
objectives. 

 

6. IMPLICATIONS OF RECENT GOVERNMENT ANNOUNCEMENTS 
FOR CERTAIN COUNCIL-FUNDED PROGRAMMES 

 

 
RESOLVED: (i) That the actions officers had taken to handle the 
                                 in-year expenditure reductions to the Early 
                                 Intervention Fund and the York Youth Community 
                                 Action Project, summarised in Annexes A to C of  
                                the report, be approved. 

 
(ii) That the Executive Member receive further 
           updates on the implications of the expenditure 
           reductions, including a briefing once the results of  
           the Comprehensive Spending Review were 
           known. 
 
(iii) That thanks be recorded to those involved in 
           projects funded by the EIF and YYCAP for the 
           excellent work that they had carried out. 
 
(iv) That representation be made to Ministers 
           regarding the issues raised.  

 
REASON: To protect the council’s financial position while at the 

same time minimising the impact, so far as possible, on 
third sector organisations and those whom they support. 


